
 

NINE ACRES NEWS 
‘Striving for Excellence’ 

    Friday 4th February 2022 
 

Nine Acres Community Primary School, South View, Newport, Isle of Wight, PO30 1QP 

www.nineacrespri.iow.sch.uk        01983 522984      Head teacher: Mrs E. Dyer BA Hons QTS, NPQH 

Dear Families of Nine Acres, 

This week we enjoyed our visit from the planetarium to help us with our 

Science learning, we celebrated the Chinese New Year and also were 

inspired by our virtual author sessions sharing with us all their tips and 

techniques! What a variety of experiences in just one week! 

 

We are already thinking about our World 

Book Day celebrations on 3rd March. We 

have spoken to the children and staff and 

the ideas has been flowing. Our focus this 

year is on ‘words’ to extend our vocabulary understanding. Each year group will 

be coming home with a list of words that they can then chose one of these 

words to dress up as. Don’t worry we will be sending home more information 

shortly and also some picture ideas for inspiration! On the day we hope to have 

a ‘vocabulary’ catwalk in which the whole school can show off their new words 

and meaning. 

 

Next week we taking part in Children's Mental Health Week and also Internet Safety Day on the Tuesday. 

We will also include information next week for parents so you can keep fully up to date and help support 

your child at home. 

Have a lovely weekend!  

Mrs Dyer  
 

House Points                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

 Well done to VIKINGS who received the most House Points                            

for this week!  

107 109 107 136 
Saxons Vikings Celts Romans 

emergency@nineacrespri.co.uk 

office@nineacrespri.co.uk 

If your child shows symptoms, please isolate and book a test.             

To notify the school at the weekend or throughout any                                 

holiday period of a positive  COVID-19 case please  email BOTH 

of the above email addresses. 



 

Diary Dates  

2021/2022 

 

Tues 8th Feb 2022 - Year 2 Newtown Creek Trip. 

Thurs 10th Feb 2022 - Year 4 Brading Roman Villa. 

Mon 14th Feb 2022 - Year 6 Ventnor Botanical             

Gardens Trip. 
Mon 21st Feb - Fri 25th Feb 2022 - HALF TERM. 

NEW Thurs 3rd March 2022 - WORLD BOOK DAY 

NEW Thurs 10th March 2022 - Novium Museum Trip -             

Bamburgh Class. 

NEW Thurs 10th March 2022 - Novium Museum Trip -             

Arundel Class. 

Mon 4th April 2022 - Year 5 Alex Rider Overnight Trip. 
Mon 11th April - Fri 22nd April 2022 - EASTER BREAK. 

Thurs 5th May 2022 - Year 1 Marwell Zoo Trip. 

NEW Sun 8th May 2022 - Walk the Wight. 
Mon 30th May - Fri 3rd June 2022 - HALF TERM. 

Fri 17th June 2022 - DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Thurs 30th June - Fri 1st July 2022 - Year 6 Leavers 

Trip. 

Fri 22nd July 2022 - DEVELOPMENT DAY 
 

New dates will be added - Please check the box for NEW to see 
any added dates. 

 

 

 

 

  

Week Commencing 7th Feb 2022 

All children should come to school in their PE kits on their              

allocated day. 

PE Days for each Year Group 

EYFS - Monday 

Year 1 - Monday 

Year 2 - Friday 

Year 3 - Wednesday 

Year 4 - Thursday 

Year 5 - Thursday 

Year 6 - Tuesday 
 

Please ensure your child has the appropriate PE kit and              

footwear for PE lessons. Please ensure your child has a                

water bottle in school everyday. Please remove all earrings 

before your child comes to school and ensure that                       

long hair is tied back. 

 

 

 

Monday 31st August 2021 

Friday 12th November 2021 

Friday 17th June 2022 

Friday 22nd July 2022 

*** One more Development Day                 

to book *** 

 

During the Spring term the Reception and Year 6 

children are having their height and weight       

recorded by the School Nurses on behalf of The 

Local Authority Public Health, as part of the             

National Child Measurement Programme.                   

Nationally this data is sent anonymously to the  

Department of Health who use the BMI (Body Mass 

Index) calculated from the measurements to     

target relevant services to specific areas of the 

country.   

Locally this data 

is kept on your 

child’s health 

notes and soon 

you will be sent a  

letter informing 

you of which range your child’s BMI falls into. It is 

important to remember that whilst this BMI data is 

useful to show national trends, individually it may 

produce some unexpected results.  The BMI           

ranges try to account for the fact that children are 

constantly growing but occasionally an anomaly 

will occur and a child who looks to be in                    

proportion will record a BMI outside the ‘healthy 

range’.    

If you receive a letter that puts your child into a 

different range to one you were  expecting or you 

have a concern regarding your child’s growth, 

please contact the School Nursing Team who will 

be happy to look at individual data and offer any 

support or advice. 

Your School Nurse can be contacted on                    

0300 123 5224  



  

 

 

 

Exciting News!! 
Helping Hands (Nine Acres PTA) have been nominated to be part 

of the Asda Foundation Green Token Giving online vote through 

our local Asda store Newport IOW.  

The vote went live on Tuesday 1st February and voting will close at 

midnight on Tuesday 31st May 2022. The cause with the most 

online votes will receive a £500 donation with second place         

receiving £400 and third place £300. 

You can vote by                        

visiting www.asda.com/

green-tokens and                                 

selecting Newport IOW from 

the drop-down box. You will 

be able to vote once every 

seven days, so please                         

encourage everyone you 

know to return and revote in 

the following weeks. 

Thank you for your                

continued support of             

our school. 

A big thank you to Clare Jones – the 

Community Champion at Asda                    

for inviting us to be part of this                   

exciting activity. 

Let the voting begin!  

#AsdaFoundation 

#GreenTokenGiving 

http://www.asda.com/green-tokens
http://www.asda.com/green-tokens


 

 

Whole school attendance target 96.00%. 
Dates: 21/01/2022 - 27/01/2022 

  

          Attendance     Lates 
     
 Carisbrooke:  95.33%  1 
 Yarmouth:  92.47%  0  
 Biggleswade  94.57%  4 
 Corfe   97.80%  1 
 Balmoral:  93.36%  4 
 Windsor:  93.62%  1 
 Arundel:  87.88%  3  
 Bamburgh:  93.28%  1 
 Kendal:  96.79%  0 
 Warwick:           95.26%  3 
 Durham:  98.95%  0  
 York:               96.27%  3 
 Edinburgh:  89.69%  0 
 Stirling:   91.33%  1      

 

Well done DURHAM CLASS 
Whole school attendance this                        

week is: 94.25% 

 

Nine Acres Community Primary School  

Explorer Awards 

Corfe 

Noah - PSHE 
 

Biggleswade 

Scarlett - Geography 
 

Balmoral 

Mina - Music 
 

Windsor 

Zoe - Geography 
 

Arundel 

Kiera - Music 
 

Bamburgh 

Grace - Geography 

 

Kendal 

Mithrann - Science 
 

Warwick 

Archie - PSHE 
 

Year 5 

Darcie - Music 
 

Sammy - History 
 

Edinburgh 

Sophie & Kavin - Music 
 

Stirling 

***** 
 

Well done everyone!! 



 



 
SCHOOL DINNER MENU FOR SPRING TERM 2022 



 

SCHOOL UNIFORM     
 

EYFS - Year 4 
 

Autumn/Spring Term 
School Logo White Polo Shirt  (Blue for EYFS only) 

Navy Blue Jumper/Cardigan with School Logo 

Charcoal Grey Trousers or Grey Skirt 

Grey or White Plain Ankle Socks 

Black Sensible School Shoes - No Boots or Fashion Shoes/

Trainers 

Summer Term 
School Logo White Polo Shirt (Blue for EYFS only) 

Charcoal Grey Shorts or Skirt/Blue Summer Dress 

Grey or White Ankle Short Socks 

Black Sensible School Shoes - No Boots or Fashion Shoes/

Trainers 

 

Year 5 and Year 6  

Autumn/Spring Term 
Navy Blue Jumper/Cardigan with School Logo 

Plain White Shirt (Long or Short Sleeve)  
School Tie 

Charcoal Grey Trousers or Skirt 

Grey or White Ankle Short Socks 

Black Sensible School Shoes - No Boots or Fashion Shoes/

Trainers 

Summer Term 
Plain White Shirt (Short Sleeve) 

School Tie 

Charcoal Grey Shorts or Skirt 

Grey or White Plain Short Socks 

Black Sensible School Shoes - No Boots or Fashion Shoes/

Trainers 

PE Kit (All Years) 

Lime Green Logo Polo Shirt 

Navy/Black Shorts 

Trainers 

White Plain Short Ankle 

Socks 

Navy Blue or Black Tracksuit 

Bottoms & a Navy hooded 

top for Sports activities 

Drawstring PE Bag 

 

 

 

It is an expectation that all 

children in Years EYFS – Year 

6 should be reading at 

home at least 3 times a 

week. Record your reading 

on the  GO READ app. 

TRIP PAYMENT DEADLINES 

 

We are very excited to be organising lots of school 

trips for our children. Please see below the payment 

deadlines for trips: 
 

Year 2 Newtown Creek Trip - Feb 2022                                             

Full payment was due by Tues 1st Feb2022. 
 

Year 6 Ventnor Botanical Gardens Trip - Feb 2022                                             

Full payment was due by Tues 1st Feb 2022. 
 

Year 4 Brading Roman Villa Trip - Feb 2022                                             

Full payment was due by Tues 1st Feb2022. 
 

Year 3 Novium Museum Trip - March 2022                                             

Deposit was due by Fri 14th Jan 2022, with full               

payment due by Tues 1st March 2022. 
 

Year 5 Alex Rider Overnight Trip - April 2022                                             

Deposit was due by Fri 14th Jan 2022, with full                 

payment due by Tues 1st March 2022. 
 

Year 1 Marwell Zoo Trip - May 2022                                             

Deposit was due by Fri 19th Nov 2021, with full        

payment due by Fri 25th March 2022. 

 

Year 6 Chessington Trip - June/July 2022                                                     

Deposit was due by Sun 31st Oct 2021, with full      

payment due by Fri 3rd June 2022. 
 

Year 5 & 6 Mayflower Trip - School of Rock - July 2022                                             

Additional payment due by 

Fri 6th May 2022. 

FOODBANK 

VOUCHERS 

We are pleased to announce that 

we can now provide families with vouchers to the 

Island’s Food Banks. Many families are struggling 

more than ever with rising household costs and we 

want to be able to support you however we can. 

Food Banks support many  families across the country 

and are not just a source of food in a crisis – they can 

provide a listening ear and signpost you to other 

agencies who may be able to help if you need it. 

Referrals can be made to any of the Island’s Food 

Banks for your convenience or confidentiality. There 

are currently Food Banks in Newport, Freshwater, 

Cowes, Ryde and Shanklin. If you would like some 

more information or are in need of a voucher, please 

speak to Mrs Hussey.  

 

 

Parking permits are available from the 

school office for use at the Chapel Street 

car park. Please do not park in the school 

car park. 


